FRANKLIN CITY COUNCIL MEETING

July 13, 2016

Meeting was called to order by Mayor Todd Hawkes at 7:00 p.m.

Present: Mayor Todd Hawkes, Council members – John Packer, Emily Chatterton, Joyce Bayles.

Also present: John Hulbert, Kaylee Anderson, Maureen Larsen, Barbara Packer, Sonora Palmer, Katelynn Palmer, Brooke Palmer, K'Lea Priestley, Bryan Talbot, Julie Cosgrove, Brooke Richards, Corey Richards, Debbie Porter.

Minutes from the June 9, 2016 council meeting were approved. Emily Chatterton made the motion to accept the minutes. Joyce Bayles seconded. Unanimous.

The May bills were reviewed. John Packer asked about the JUB bill. Will it stop after project is complete? May Hawkes said the price will go down as project develops. Joyce Bayles made the motion to pay the bills. John Packer seconded. Unanimous.

Business:

John Hulbert representing NFS Holdings Inc., primary landholders of Legacy Ranch, presented the plan to change the transmission of water shares to Legacy Ranch for secondary irrigation use. The proposal is to remove the low-pressurized line and install a pressurized line from the Cub River pressurized point all the way into Legacy. Mayor Hawkes explained that they now have an easement to get water from Cub River to Legacy through a series of ditches and want that changed and cleaned up, following the fence line across to Legacy. Approval for easement has been obtained from Union Pacific Railroad. NFS will be required to bore a new hole underneath the existing culvert and fill that in with concrete. The existing culvert under Highway 91 can be used. John Packer asked if it will mean less water for existing water rights for the cemetery and Steve Chatterton. John Hulbert explained that there is no change in existing water rights for them, but there may be an earlier rotation than there has been historically and there may be less water because it's being used by another share holder. Mayor Hawkes explained how this project will actually benefit the city: Because this gives secondary water to Legacy that the residents can use for outside watering, it will save water use from the city's culinary system. Plans are to have this completed

FRANKLIN CITY COUNCIL MEETING July 13, 2016

Meeting was called to order by Mayor Todd Hawkes at 7:00 p.m.

Present: Mayor Todd-Hawkes, Council members – John Packer, Emily Chatterlon, Joyce Bayles.

Also present: John Fulbert, Kaylee Anderson. Maureen Larsen. Barbara Packet. Sonora Palmer, Katelynn Palmer, Brooke Palmer, K'Lea Priestley. Bryan Talbot. Julie Cosgrove, Brooke Richards, Corey Richards, Debbie Porter.

Minures from the June 9, 2016 council meeting were approved. Emily Chatterton made the metion to accept the minures. Joyce Bayles seconded. Unanimous.

The May hills were reviewed. John Packer asked about the JUB bill. Will it step after project is complete? May Hawkes said the price will go down an project develops. Joyce Bayles made the motion to pay the bills. John Packer seconded. Unanimous.

Basiness:

John Hulbert representing NFS Holdings Inc., primary landholders of Legacy Ranch, presented the plan to change the transmission of water shares to illegacy Ranch for secondary irrigation use. The proposal is to remove the low-pressurized line and install a pressurized line from the Cub River pressurized point all the way into Legacy. Mayor Hawkes explained that they now have an easement to get water from Cub River to Legacy through a series of ditches and want that changed and cleaned up, following the fence line across to Legacy. Approval for easement has been obtained from Union Pacific Railroad. NES will be required to bore a new hole underneath the existing culvert and fill that in with concrete. The existing culvert under Highway 91 can be used. John Packer asked if it will mean less water for existing water rights for the cemetery and Steve Chatteron. John Hulbert explained that there is no change in existing water rights for them, but there may be an earlier rotation than there has been historically and there may be iess water because it's being used by another share holder. Mayor Hawkes explained how this project will actually benefit the city: Because this gives secondary water to Legacy that the residents can use for outside watering, it will save water use from the city's culinary system. Plans are to have this completed

this year, hopefully starting within the next month. Emily Chatterton asked about other projects that need to be taken care of at Legacy Ranch, namely the fire access road. John Hulbert explained that they have modified the access road and Scott Martin from the Franklin County Fire District has approved its use pending removal of one telephone box.

Brooke and Katelynn Palmer addressed the council concerning the Idaho Days Float. When it was removed from storage in the barn owned by the city, the royalty had to remove a dead cat and do a lot of cleaning to make it presentable and ready for the Idaho Day parade. Katelynn asked that the city store it in a better place and that a committee be formed, including a member of the council, that will be in charge of keeping the float in good repair and getting it to the parades. There was much discussion about where it could be stored. The city does not have another place to store it. Debbie Porter said that West Motor in Preston can store it from now until after the Rodeo Parades. John Packer volunteered to store it through the winter if it can be taken care of somewhere else during the summer and parade use. It was suggested that the girls ride in some pretty cars and then we wouldn't even need a float, but Debbie Porter said that would be degrading. Julie Cosgrove volunteered to be on the committee, along with Brooke Palmer and John Packer. The city will budget \$500 a year towards maintaining the float. There are six parades that the city should participate in during the summer. Katelynn was asked by John Packer why the Franklin float was not in the Black and White Days parade in Richmond and the Health Days parade in Smithfield this year. Katelynn said she had been too busy. K' Lea Priestly, representing the Preston Citizen, asked if the city would like her to include in her article information about the size of the float and ask if anyone in the city would possibly have room for storing it. Mayor Hawkes said that would be a good thing.

Brooke Richards asked about what is being done about her neighbor's dogs. They have been tunneling into her yard even though they have added extra fencing. Mayor Hawkes said that the city is waiting on the attorney to find out who will prosecute the citations. The city needs some 'teeth' to be able to carry through with citations. Mayor Hawkes also said he will be meeting with the dog catcher to get something done because the dogs in the city are out of control. There were two dog bites just this week. The lack of licensing and keeping dogs on leashes is a bad problem in the city.

this year, nopefully starting within the near month. Emily Chatterton asked about other projects that need to be taken care of at Legacy Ranch, namely the fire access road. John Hulbert explained that they have modified the access road and Scott Martin from the Franklin County Fire District has approved its use pending removal of one telephone box.

Brooks and Katelynn Palmer addressed the council concerning the Idaho Days Float. When it was removed from storage in the barn owned by the city, the royally had to remove a dead cat and do a lot of cleaning to make it presentable and ready for the Idaho Day parado. Katelynn asked that the city store it in a better place and that a committee be formed, including a member of the council, that will be in charge of keeping the float in good repair and getting it to the parades. There was much discussion about where it could be stored. The city does not have another place to store it. Debbie Porter said that West Motor in Preston can store it from now until after the Rodeo Parades, John Packer volunteered to store it through the winter if it can be taken care of somewhere else during the summer and parade use. It was suggested that the girls ride in some pretty core and then we wouldn't even need a float, but Debbie Porter said that would be degrading. Julie Cosgrove volunteered to be on the committee, along with Brooke Palmer and John Pacifier. The city will budget \$500 a year towards maintaining the float. There are six parades that the city should participate in during the summer. Kately on was asked by John Packer why the Franklin float was not in the Black and White Deys. parade in Richmond and the Health Days parade in Smithfield this year. Katelyhn said she had been too busy. K' Lea Priestly, representing the Preston Citizen. asked if the city would like her to include in her arricle information about the side of the float and ask if anyone in the city would possibly have room for storing it islavor Hayskes said that would be a good thing.

Brooke Richards asked about what is being done about her neighbor's dogs. They have been unmeling into her yard even though they have added extra forcing. Mayor Hawkes said that the city is waiting on the artorney to find out who will prosecute the citations. The city needs some 'tecth' to be able to carry through with citations. Mayor Hawkes also said he will be meeting with the dog cutche to get something done because the dogs in the city are out of control. There were two dog biros just this week. The lack of licensing and keeping dogs on leashes is a bad problem in the city.

Adopt Resolution 2016-07-13 Fee Schedule Tabled until August meeting so changes in the dog fines can be made.

Motion to adjourn at 8:35 p.m. by Joyce Bayles, John Packer seconded the motion. Unanimous.

Adopt Resolution 2016-07-13 Fee Schedule Tabled until August meeting so changes in the dog fines can be made.

Morion to adjourn at 8:35 p.m. by Joyce Bayles, John Packer seconded the motion. Unanimous.